
 

 

Tuesday 21st April 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Information about Student Vaccinations 
 
Year 8 vaccinations - 
The School Age Immunisation Service will attend school during the summer term to vaccinate Year 8 students with the 
HPV Human Papilloma Vaccine. Students receive their 1st HPV vaccination in Year 8 and their 2nd HPV vaccination in 
Year 9; we use the same consent form for their 1st and 2nd doses of the HPV vaccination. Please visit Vaccination 
Consent (derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk) and follow the instructions below. The option to consent or decline the 
vaccination is at the end of the questionnaire so please complete this even if you do not want your child to have the 
vaccination. 
 
Year 9 vaccinations - 
The School Age Immunisation Service will attend school during the summer term to vaccinate Year 9 students with the 
HPV Human Papilloma Vaccine. We have already got consent forms for the majority of Year 9 students and most have 
already been given their 1st HPV vaccination, however there are still some Year 9 students that would like their 1st HPV 
vaccination but were unable to receive this last year due to the COVID pandemic. If you have already completed the 
HPV consent form we will vaccinate with either the 1st or 2nd dose of HPV during the summer term at school. If you 
would like your child to receive their HPV vaccinations and you haven’t already completed the consent form, please visit 
Vaccination Consent (derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk) and follow the instructions below. The option to consent or decline 
the vaccination is at the end of the questionnaire so please complete this even if you do not want your child to have the 
vaccination. 
 
DATE OF VACCINATIONS: TUESDAY 4TH MAY 2021 

VACCINATION CONSENT INSTRUCTIONS 

1. Visit https://www.derbyshireandcityimms.co.uk/Forms/HPV 

2. Enter your school email address 

3. Enter the unique school code for City of Derby Academy DC145132 

4. Complete the form and submit 

 

Year 10 and 11 vaccinations - 
There are some Year 10 and 11 students that we have consent forms for that still need their HPV vaccinations 
completed, the Immunisation Service will contact school separately with specific student names regarding this. 
 
If you require any further information please contact the School Age Immunisation Team on 01283 707178 or visit 
http://www.derbyshireschoolnurses.org.uk/parents/immunisations 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr P Smith 
Proud Headteacher 


